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WORCESTER TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS WORK SESSION 

WORCESTER TOWNSHIP COMMUNITY HALL 

FAIRVIEW VILLAGE, WORCESTER, PA 

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 19, 2022 – 6:30 PM 

 

 

CALL TO ORDER by Chair DeLello at 6:30 PM 

 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE  

 

ATTENDANCE 

  

PRESENT: RICK DELELLO  [X] 

LOU BETZ   [X] 

STEVE QUIGLEY  [X] 
 

 

INFORMATIONAL ITEMS 
 

• Tommy Ryan, Township Manager, announced this evening’s Work Session was being 

video-recorded for rebroadcast. 
 

• Mr. Ryan announced the Board of Supervisors will meet in Executive Session following 

this evening’s Work Session and/or following this evening’s Business Meeting to discuss 

four matters: (1) a matter of real estate, in specific the possible acquisition of land located 

to the west of Valley Forge Road; (2) a matter of real estate, in specific the possible 

acquisition of land located to the west of Valley Forge Road; (3) a matter of potential 

litigation, as to the award of a bid; and, (4) a matter of potential litigation, as to Zoning 

Hearing Board Application 21-17, Williamson. 
   
 

PUBLIC COMMENT 
 

• There was no public comment at this evening’s Work Session. 
 

 

PRESENTATIONS 
 

Classroom-in-the-Park – Stacy Crandell, Assistant Township Manager, provided an overview 

of a grant award received to construct a classroom structure at Heebner Park.  Ms. Crandell 

commented on structure dimensions and amenities. 

 

Ms. Crandell noted the Township sought a grant in the amount of $250,000, and the Township 

received a grant in the amount received of $125,000.  Ms. Crandell noted the Township’s share 

of the project cost is $290,000, which reflects the lower grant award. 

 

Chair DeLello commented on classroom rental income.  Supervisor Quigley commented on 

potential program partnerships. 

 



 

2 
 

After general discussion the consensus of the Members was to proceed with the project as 

proposed. 

 
 

OTHER BUSINESS 
 

• There was no other business considered at this evening’s Work Session. 
 
  

PUBLIC COMMENT 
 

• There was no other additional public comment at this evening’s Work Session.  
 

 

ADJOURNMENT 
 

There being no further business brought before the Board, Chair DeLello adjourned the Work 

Session at 6:44 PM.  

 

Respectfully Submitted: 

 

 

_____________________________________ 

Tommy Ryan 

Township Manager 


